
Board of Health Meeting 

May 15, 2017 

Present: Gerald Maher, Chairman, Tyler Nims, Vice-Chairman, Mark MacDonald, 

Clerk, Peter Falabella, Director of Public Health. 

The Board of Health Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. 

7:00  178 Highland St., Bob Crawford, EET presenting.  This plan of repair is for a 4 

bedroom existing home with a failed system.  The entire lot is surrounded by wetlands, 

leaving few options for placement of the system.  A 1500 gallon septic tank, 1000 gallon 

pump chamber and a Presby Enviro Septic system is proposed.  The local upgrades 

requested include (a) Reduction in groundwater separation from 5’ to 4’, and (b) Sieve test 

performed in lieu of a perc test.  The local variances requested included the reduction in 

distance from the wetlands to the Septic Tank at 35’ and Pump Chamber at 51’.  The BOH 

voted to approve 3-0. 

7:10 169 Main St. – Jeff Hassett, Morse Engineering presenting.  The plan is for repair 

of a failed cesspool under the deck at the house.  Soil tests demonstrated Loamy sands, 

with high groundwater at 6.9’.  The local upgrades requested include (a) a Reduction in the 

groundwater separation distance from 5’ to 4’, and (b) Reduction in distance from the 

property line to the Septic System at 6’ and at 7.8’ The abutters were notified.  The BOH 

approved 3-0. 

7:20 Body Art Practitioner License – Susan Jackson appeared to request a license as a 

Body Art Practitioner at 1028 Ocean St. (Eye Candy), specifically for microblading practice.  

Ms. Jackson discussed her experience in Weymouth and Norwell and her background and 

qualifications. After some discussion, the BOH voted to grant a Body Art Practitioner license 

to Susan Jackson for the practice of microblading at 1028 Ocean St., after receipt of her 

current First Aid certification. 

The meeting concluded at 8:00 p.m.    


